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Please Ask For/Gofynnwch Am:       John Galvin                         Tel/ Ffon 01443 494821 

My Ref/Fy Nghyf: IF014/JG Your Ref/Eich Cyf:   Date/Dyddiad:  14 October 2016 

Dear Sir/ Madam, 

PROPOSED PROHIBITION OF LOADING 7.30AM-9.30AM AND 3.00PM-6.00PM MON-SAT, RELOCATION 

OF BUS STOP AND CHANGE OF OPERATING TIMES FOR EXISTING NO WAITING RESTRICTIONS 

Following careful consideration of local and national feedback that was received during the recent consultation 

exercise undertaken in respect to proposals for a shared space scheme at Stag Square, the Council has agreed 

that in the interest of road safety, a shared space scheme at Stag Square should not be pursued. However, in 

order to address a number of common concerns raised during the consultation process the Council has made the 

decision to develop a number of enhancements to help reduce congestion at peak times around Stag Square. 

Whilst it is planned to stagger the implementation of these proposed enhancements, the Council is now 

consulting with the community on the first stage of improvements, which will include: 

• The introduction of loading restrictions in close proximity to the traffic signals during peak hours to aid 

traffic flow and reduce instances of obstructive parking and; 

• relocate the existing bus stop from outside Bryant Dental practice to outside the Post Office; 

• and, change of operating times for existing No Waiting restrictions. 

Details of the proposals are shown on the attached drawing T2016/61/1, which may also be viewed at 

www.rctcbc.gov.uk/traffic 

I shall be pleased to receive your observations on these proposals. For your convenience, a pro forma and 
postage paid addressed envelope is enclosed. Alternatively you may wish to respond by e-mail to 
trafficservices@rctcbc.gov.uk  Responses should be returned with your observations by 4th November 2016. If I 
do not hear from you by that date, I shall assume that you have no comment to make on the proposals. 
 
Your comments are important to us and will help the Council in its decision making process. Any comments 
received will help us decide whether to make changes to the proposals and all observations relating to the 
scheme will be taken into consideration, however the Council will make no formal response to your comments at 
this stage.  
 
I trust the above is of assistance. 
Yours faithfully 

 
Tim Phillips  
Traffic Services Manager 


